Commons committee urges statutory duty to protect vulnerable benefit claimants after rise in deaths
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A pressing call for reform has emerged from the Commons Work and Pensions Committee, urging the Department for Work and Pensions (DWP) to establish a legal duty to safeguard vulnerable benefit claimants. The inquiry follows alarming reports linking DWP practices to numerous tragic deaths among those depending on welfare support. The MPs' recommendations are underscored by harrowing cases such as that of Errol Graham, who starved after his disability payments were erroneously halted, and Laura Winham, who was not found for three years after her benefits were cut, illustrating systemic failures within the DWP.
Between July 2019 and July 2022, the DWP's own internal process reviews into cases of harm and death nearly doubled, highlighting an escalating crisis within its safeguarding policies. The committee noted that current measures are inadequate, stating, “The existing approach is not working.” This lack of oversight has raised concerns about the scale of the issue, with many more vulnerable claimants at risk. Debbie Abrahams, the committee's chair, pointed to an “unhelpful media narrative” that further compounds distrust towards the DWP, suggesting that the government's focus on cost-cutting has taken precedence over genuine care for those most in need.
The report also mentions Philippa Day, a 27-year-old who took her own life amid ongoing struggles with mental health exacerbated by a reduction in her benefits. This dreadful incident mirrors a broader pattern of distress among claimants, including a recent case where a coroner condemned the DWP for failing to act on clear indicators of a claimant’s vulnerabilities, which ultimately contributed to tragedy. Evidence suggests that the DWP's policies may have played a role in hundreds, if not thousands, of deaths over the years, prompting calls from MPs, disabled activists, and families for a public inquiry to hold the department accountable.
Advocates argue that the need for a statutory duty of care is paramount. Such a mandate would require the DWP to proactively safeguard vulnerable individuals, in stark contrast to the current voluntary guidelines that have proven insufficient. Currently, the DWP claims it is reforming its approach to improve protectiveness towards vulnerable users; however, critics argue that the reforms lack the substantive changes needed to genuinely support those in distress.
As the inquiry unfolds, concerns about transparency remain prevalent. MPs have urged the DWP to provide regular reports detailing the number of deaths linked to disability assessments, aiming for increased accountability in its operations. With criticism mounting over the DWP's handling of vulnerable claimants and the disturbing legacy of unaddressed deaths, the urgent matter of ensuring safety and support within the welfare system has never been clearer. The potential implementation of a statutory duty could be a pivotal step towards rectifying the DWP’s longstanding issues, fostering a more compassionate approach for those reliant on its services.
As the nation watches, it remains crucial that the voices of those advocating for reform lead to meaningful change, ensuring that the most vulnerable are not left to navigate the system alone. 
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